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Submitted by: TAXATION AND REVENUE DEPT.       

T. GLENN ELLINGTON, SECRETARY
BILL NUMBER:  SB-721



BILL ANALYSIS AND FISCAL IMPACT REPORT
Page 1 of  1PRIVATE 

DATE: March 5, 2001
Submitted by: TAXATION AND REVENUE DEPT.       

T. GLENN ELLINGTON, SECRETARY

BILL NUMBER:  SB-721 as amended by Senate Judiciary Committee

SPONSOR:  Senator Payne

BILL SHORT TITLE:  Harassment by Motor Vehicle

DESCRIPTION:  This bill creates a new misdemeanor violation  -- harassment by motor vehicle -- to the Harassment and Stalking Act. This is not a motor vehicle code violation, and, thus, not a mail-in penalty assessment. This violation must be cited into court. SJC removed a provision that would require the Department to revoke for one year the drivers license of anyone convicted of harassment by motor vehicle. The offense is described as: “knowingly pursuing a pattern of conduct while operating a motor vehicle that is intended to annoy, seriously alarm or terrorize another person and that serves no lawful purpose. The conduct must be such that it would cause a reasonable person to suffer substantial emotional distress”.

EFFECTIVE DATE:  July 1, 2001

FISCAL IMPACT:  No fiscal impact.

ADMINISTRATIVE IMPACT:  SJC amendment removed any impact on the Department. 

OTHER IMPACTS AND ISSUES: after SJC removed the additional penalty of revocation of driver’s license over and above that of fine and imprisonment up to one year, it is difficult to understand why the precise “harassment by motor vehicle” is any more or less effective than plain and simple “harassment”.

